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Sacramento County Public Health 
Maternal Child and Adolescent Health Advisory Board 
 

Welcome and Introductions Meeting called to order at 8:30 a.m. by Effie Ruggles 
  

Agenda and Minutes September minutes reviewed and approved by the Board 
 

Public Health Officer’s 
Report 

Update by Dr. Law 
 COVID-19 cases are down and flu cases are moderate. It is important to get the updated bivalent booster, we will 

have new strains of COVID-19 every season. You can now start the vaccine series with the bivalent vaccine.  
 We are still experiencing some outbreaks in the Long Term Care Facilities.  
 RSV cases have stabilized and are trending down. It has become a reportable condition.  
 You can visit the Sacramento County dashboard to get rates for COVID, flu and RSV. 

https://dhs.saccounty.gov/PUB/Pages/Epidemiology/SP-Epidemiology.aspx 
 We currently have enough hospital beds for children’s cases of flu and RSV but it was noted that many stores have 

a shortage in cold and flu medications for children.  

MCAH Update  Presented by Leesa Hooks 
 CDPH has an updated data dashboard with over 50 indicators of local and statewide data. Data can be 

broken out by ethnicity, education level, age, location, etc.  
 NFP will receive and increase in allocation and we are hoping to bring on a mental health professional, 2 new 

PHNs and a senior PHN. 
  The allocation for BIH has also increased and we hope to be able to continue to contract with Mutual 

Assistance Network and the Child Abuse Prevention Center, they have been doing great work.  
 We are still waiting to get more information around CHDP and how it will sunset and what the plan will be for 

wrap around services.  
 CPSP, First 5, The Child Abuse Prevention Center, and The Department of Children, Families and Adult Health 

are working together to amplify SSB 3.0 which will provide Safe Sleep education with CPSP providers.  FIMR 
reviews continue but are now funded by CAPC Children’s Trust fund as Title V dollars are no longer 
earmarked for FIMR review. SB 65 is now the driver for FIMR reviews and specifies which discipline can 
participate on the review team.  FIMR/CDRT recommendations to BOS will be released soon.   
 



 
Sacramento County Public Health 
Maternal Child and Adolescent Health Advisory Board 
School Based Mental Health Presented by Chris Williams 

 PowerPoint presentation was e-mailed out to the Board 

Precursors and Consequence 
of Untreated Maternal Mental 
Health Conditions 

Presented by Bob Hickman 
 Materials were provided to the board on Racism’s impact on maternal mental health and child and family 

outcomes. 
 Discussed the need for implicit bias training for all healthcare staff as well as additional training to 

understand how to connect with the community and meet them where they are at.  
 There was interest in creating and advisory board working group (subcommittee) to make recommendations 

to the Board of Supervisors or other County Officials. The next step is to find out who is interested in 
participating on this working group and health plans may need to be invited into the conversation.  

NFP Update  No update will provide one at the next meeting 

Board Member 
Updates/Announcements  

  

Wrap-Up/Adjournment  Adjourned the meeting at 10:35 a.m. 
 Next Meeting is on March 14, 2023.  

 


